Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for March 7, 2012

Amity Township Board of Supervisors

   Meeting Minutes
March 7, 2012
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag
The March 7, 2012 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Vice Chairperson Kim McGrath.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair
Paul Weller
Terry Jones

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon/Township Manager
Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt
ANNOUNCEMENTS

None
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)

None

MINUTES  

Tabled

FINANCE

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:




$    129,545.90  General Fund (1)




$        2,900.52   Fire Fund (4)




$      52,653.97  Sewer Fund (8)

$        3,499.48  Liquid Fuels  (35)

 


$    188,599.87  Total  
Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the advertising of the Rec Board meeting locations in the News of Southern Berks. Motion passed 3-0. 

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to purchase a new PDA to program the fob lock system for approximately $1000. Motion passed 3-0. 

REPORTS

Roads 
Mr. Howell-Clarke presented his report to the Board. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve using R&S Sweeping for street sweeping this year at $95 per hour. Motion passed 3-0. 

 Code Enforcement 

The Manager stated that a letter was sent to the property owner at 1264 Weavertown Rd. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Appointment to Rec. Board   Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to appoint Lisa Miller to a term on the Rec. Board.  Motion passed 3-0. The Manager stated that the Township was looking for a new instructor for the tennis program. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to not continue an association with Mr. Murphy for the tennis program. Motion passed 3-0. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland reported that he needed a brief executive session to update the Board on the arbitration proceedings with the police department. Also, a lien had been filed against 548 Monocacy Creek Rd, which is going to sheriff’s sale. 
NEW BUSINESS
Employee Benefit Seminar   Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the Manager’s attendance at the seminar on March 8th.  Motion passed 3-0. 

CDL Update   Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve sending Mr. Howell-Clarke and Mrs. Benson to the CDL regulations update seminar hosted by Union Township.  Motion passed 3-0. 

Visiting Nurses Seminar on Home Health Care Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve Mr. Lyon’s attendance at this seminar on March 23rd. Motion passed 3-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager Mr. Lyon reported that the Township will be receiving $13,716.12 to reimburse the Township for damages caused by Hurricane Irene and Tropical Storm Lee due to the efforts of JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Dave Wheeler and Ali Howell-Clarke. Mr. Lyon stated he had sent a letter to Senator Rafferty as requested by the Board regarding the SMO ordinance and the Dixon case. The Manager reported that a sewer break was found inside the fence at the Rosecliff pump station. This was the pump station that had high flow alerts. The break was repaired by road and sewer crews; flows will be monitored to see if that was the cause of the alerts. Mr. Lyon reported he had reviewed all the proposals from the engineering firms for the digester project. He recommended awarding to Arro Consulting based on experience and price. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to accept the recommendation of the Manager and award to Arro. Motion passed 3-0. The Manager presented a drawing for the flow meters as prepared by Entech Engineering. Mr. Jones suggested checking the specifications of the meters as some require a certain length of straight-line pipe before and after the meter. A revised price for the belt filter press was presented to the Board. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the revised price from Envirodine Systems, Inc. Motion passed 3-0. Mr. Lyon reported that he had met with the property owners that reported storm water problems in Sunrise Hills. One resident had dug a trench and is installing drainage tile to direct water to the street. Mr. Loomis inspected and reported that there was sufficient grade to carry the water. The recorded subdivision plan calls for a 7 ½’ utility and storm water easement on each side of the property line along rear and side yard lot lines in that area. The Manager will ask Mr. Loomis to research the Zoning Hearing Board decision for the Homeworks/Powerco property.
The Manager reported that the Brown’s Mill Bridge project had been completed. Mr. Boland discussed the possibility of refinancing the Township’s debt through a bond issuance. The Township will need to be rated, which will cost approximately $8000. The net savings could be as much as $150,000. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to move forward with the rating. Motion passed 3-0. Mr. Lyon reported that he and Mr. Wheeler had prepared a high flow plan to be followed during flooding events in the absence of Mr. Wheeler. The Manager reported that Mr. Loomis and Mr. Howell-Clarke will be taking over the inspections of the BMPs in the Township. A road plan for repairs was presented to the Board. Mr. Howell-Clarke stated he would like to pave Russell Ave. from Ivy Lane to Old Airport Road. The project will cost approximately $145,000. The contractor from McDonald’s is claiming that the sag in the sewer line is not their responsibility. The line is in the 422 right of way. Mr. Jones suggested digging up the line as an emergency. 
Chief of Police Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve two policies, Social Media and Vehicle Operations, that were reviewed by Mr. Boland. Motion passed 3-0. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the purchase of two “Stop Sticks” for $806.10. Motion passed 3-0.
The Chief discussed an incident at the high school. Racial slurs apparently appeared on social media. The students and families involved were interviewed. The incident is now in the hands of Brecknock Township police. 

SUPERVISORS 

None

PUBLIC COMMENT

Joseph Ermatinger, a local scout was in attendance to observe the meeting. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION& ADJOURNMENT
Upon a motion by Mr. Jones and seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session at 8:03PM to discuss police arbitration. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers Smith

Secretary/Treasurer
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